We have completed the second phase of the VOIP project.

The Board is very pleased with the work that the Facilities department has completed this summer.

It has been decided that the land swap with 16th and N and San Joaquin will go forward for the building of the Central Kitchen. We are in the due diligence phase with Cresleigh Homes.

We have a RFP out for a Central Kitchen consultant per instruction by Member Hansen.

Question: Who else are they hoping that kitchen will also be feeding besides SCUSD students? Answer: They are feeling is that this is a community effort.

Question: Has the District visited other central kitchens?

Answer: Yes. Over the last 5 years, the Director of Nutrition Services has visited approximately 10 to 15 other central kitchens. It has also been suggested that we go and visit some prison kitchens.

We are still working with our Central Kitchen Task Force.

The next three schools slated for Core Academic Renovation are LBHS and HJHS and American Legion.

We will be holding a press event at West Campus on Monday, September 26 with Superintendent Torlakson, Superintendent Banda on Prop 51.

Question: What is the split on the bond as far as new construction vs. reconstruction? Answer: It is a 9 billion bond. 3 for new, 3 for mod, and 2 for community colleges and the rest is split between charters and CTE. We did just receive about \$5m from CDE for Career Tech programs.

We are working with the Facilities Committee to see about re- allocating some bond dollars out of Measure Q to repair fields damaged by gophers.

8.0 Future Business:

Next Meeting: November 16, 2016

Washington Elementary (Requested) 520 18th Street

520 18th Street Sacramento, CA

Next Meeting: February 8, 2016

William Land (Requested)

Next Meeting: May 10, 2016

(Location TBD)